	Worton and Marston Village Hall



	Meeting Type:
	Exec Cttee 

	Date:
	1st August 2016
	Venue:
	Village Hall
	Time:
	7pm

	Present:  Veronica Franklin (Chair); Pauline Crisp (Treasurer) Jo Banks (Secretary); Jeff Stocks (Trustee); Mark Cherrington 
 

	Apologies: 


Agenda

	Item
	Details
	Chair

	1
	Review previous minutes 
	All 

	2
	Loo refurb
	VF

	3
	Update of policies 
	JB

	4
	Review of Hire Charges 
	JB

	5
	Cover for Bookings 
	All

	6
	Regular Updates 
	PC/JS

	7
	Hallmark 2
	JB

	8
	AOB
	All


Date for next meeting 

3rd Nov at 6.30pm, Village Hall, general management meeting 
Management Committee Minutes
	Ref:
	
	Action:

	
	VF formally welcomed Mark Cherrington the Cttee.  Mark has kindly agreed to stand as a Trustee & to represent Marston village.  Until the next AGM, the current Trustees have agreed to co-opt Mark onto the cttee.  
VF also extended thanks on behalf of the cttee to Chris Johnson & Jo Banks for organizing and holding the fundraising event Loo Lympics  
	

	1 
	Matters Arising from previous minutes

WI kitchen clean – PC to ask if can be carried out in August

Extra loo rolls & soap for dispensers.  Where is stock kept if it needs replacing?  VF to ask Debs.  

JS has still to locate hot water immersion heater to turn hot water down.  Will check in loft space. 


	PC
VF
JS

	2

	Loo Refurb
1 quote has been received from Gaigers – c. £16k inc VAT.  

JS raised issued of lobby heating – would make sense to combine with re-design & replacement of ladies & gents loos.  He has received a quotation for this work of c. £2k & is awaiting 2 further quotes.  

Estimated total for combined work including VAT = £20k. 

Believed still eligible for Viridor funding as still in catchment area.  

Once all quotations received, application for approval in principle will be submitted. 

Viridor will not fund total amount of project therefore additional funding will still be required.  VF will approach; Area Board, WPC, MPC & will investigate Wessex Water.  JB to contact Wiltshire Community Foundation.   

Has been agreed to contribute £3k from Village Hall reserves towards the project.   
VF to progress
	VF/JB

	3
	Update of Policies 
Following amendments to be made: 
Hirer’s policy

· regular bookings to be invoiced quarterly

· commercial users – check with insurers around requirements 

Hire reminders 

· make explicit that hirer’s must abide by all current legislation 

H&S policy

· remove reference to Debs
Risk Assessment 

· JS to update & bring draft to next meeting 

Fire Safety Risk Assessment

· No flammable materials to be stored in the Hall 

Eq Ops 

· Remove reference to Deputy Officer 

· Remove review date 

Once amendments have been made, JB will redistribute. Pending the amendments, all policies have been approved until next review date.  
	JB

JS
JB

	4
	Hire Charges 
Agreed to hold off on price increase until New Year and heating in lobby has been fixed.  
Will agree any price change in Jan and write to groups for April change.  
	

	5
	Cover for Bookings 
PC is away 25/9 – 31/10
JS has agreed to be responsible for heating alterations for groups 

PC will put message on answerphone advising who to contact to book Hall.  
	JS



	6
	Regular Updates 

Finance 

· All looks healthy.  Reserves at previous levels.  Income from hirings remains at previous levels. 

Maintenance 

· Security light has been replaced

· Door strip has been replaced 

· Fire exit signs have been put up 

· PAT completed 

· Light in Toddlers cupboard – need to get key from Hilary

· Organise painting session once internal refurb has been completed 
	JS

JS

	7
	Hallmark 2 

Have now agreed to apply for once have checked with Wilts Council re premises licence conditions
	JB

	8
	AOB

To reduce document duplication & out of date versions in circulation, JB will investigate DropBox for storage size. 

Key box – should we consider installing a key box for hirers.  PC to explore further and check with insurers whether this might invalidate the insurance

Electricity tariffs – JS still investigating 

200 Club – only 6 people didn’t renew, agreed not to contact any further about renewing 

VF has written a Business Plan which has been sent to all.  Approved with no comments. 

Xmas Bazaar – agreed on date of 3rd Dec, 2pm – 4pm, same format as previously.  

Date for next meeting: - 3rd Nov, 6.30pm, general management meeting 
	JB

PC


VHMinutes20.06.16
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